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Enforcement of the Fire Prevention System for the 66th Hokudai-sai 

 
We have been informed by Hokkaido University Festival Executive Committee 

that this year's Hokudai-sai will be held for three days from June 7 to 9, Reiwa 6. 
 The Hokudai-sai is a large-scale event using the vast campus, with approximately 
200 tents and 100,000 visitors every year. If fire accident occurs, a large number of 
people would be injured and the social impact would be extremely serious.  
In the past Hokudai-sai, a tent was burnt down in a fire caused by overheated oil, 

and in recent years there have been several incidents of petrol leakage. That is why 
effective fire control measures are required.  
In addition, there was a case of a fatal accident involving three victims at 

fireworks display with tents in Fukuchiyama City, Kyoto caused by mishandling of 
petrol when refilling a generator.  
Therefore, when holding this year's Hokudai-sai, in order to further improve the 

fire prevention system, we will supervise students and participating groups with 
reference to the attached documents and instruct them to pay sufficient attention 
to safety measures for the general public. 

 
 
 

This English translation is for the convenience of reference only and DOES NOT qualify 

or affect the meaning and the interpretation of Japanese version in any way. If there is any 

inconsistency between Japanese version and this English translation, Japanese version will 

be the official version; thus it will prevail over this English translation and any other 

translation. The Hokudai-sai Committee makes NO warranty with respect to the accuracy 

of this translation and is NOT responsible for the mistranslation of Japanese version. 
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